
RESOLUTION 2020-__ 

A RESOLUTION OF THE TOWN COUNCIL OF THE TOWN 
OF SILVERTHORNE, COLORADO, AUTHORIZING THE 
SILVERTHORNE PLANNING COMMISSION TO OPERATE 
UNDER THE TOWN’S EMERGENCY ELECTRONIC 
PARTICIPATION POLICY IN THE EVENT OF A LOCAL 
EMERGENCY DECLARATION. 

WHEREAS, the Town of Silverthorne (“Silverthorne” or the “Town”) is a home-rule 
municipality organized under Article XX of the Colorado Constitution and with the 
authority of the Silverthorne Home Rule Charter (the “Charter”); and   

WHEREAS, By Resolution No. 09, Series 2020, the Town Council adopted an  
Emergency Electronic Participation Policy for use in the case of a local disaster 
emergency; and 

WHEREAS, On Friday, March 13, 2020 Town Manager Ryan Hyland declared a 
local disaster emergency pursuant to Section 24-33.5-709, Colorado Revised Statutes; 
and 

WHEREAS, The Town Planning Commission will continue to hold its regularly 
scheduled meetings during the local disaster emergency; and 

WHEREAS, Town Council has determined that it is in the best interest of the public 
health, welfare, and safety of the residents of the Town of Silverthorne to authorize the 
Planning Commission to utilize the Town’s Emergency Electronic Participation Policy. 

NOW, THEREFORE, IT IS RESOLVED BY THE TOWN COUNCIL OF THE 
TOWN OF SILVERTHORNE, COLORADO, THAT: 

Section 1. The above recitals are hereby incorporated as findings by the Town Council 
of the Town of Silverthorne. 

Section 2. The Town Council of the Town of Silverthorne hereby authorizes the 
Planning Commission of the Town of Silverthorne to utilize the Emergency Electronic 
Participation Policy, adopted by Resolution No. 9, Series 2020, attached hereto as 
Exhibit A.  Any reference to “Town Council” therein shall be interpreted to also mean 
“Planning Commission”, and any reference to “Town Manager” shall be interpreted to also 
mean “Planning Director”. 

INTRODUCED, READ AND PASSED THIS _______ DAY OF MARCH 2020. 

 
 TOWN OF SILVERTHORNE, COLORADO 
 
 
   



 Ann-Marie Sandquist, Mayor 
 
ATTEST: 
 
 
  
Michelle Miller, Town Clerk 
 
 
 

 


